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H80031 Court fees,

AN ACT relating to court fees; creatinq a Judicial systems
autonration accounti providing for the use of the funds
within the account; provlding an increase in certain filing
fees, providing for the imposition of a court automation fee
under certain circurostancest providing for deposlt of Lhe
court automation fee -into the judicial gystens automation
account; provj-ding an appropriationi and providing for an
effective date.E
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ENGROSSED

HOUSE BILL NO. HBOO3].

Court fees.

Sponsored by: Joint Judiciary Interim Committee

A BILL

for

l- AN ACT relating to court fees; creating a judicial systems

2 automation accounti providing for the use of the funds

3 within the account; providing an increase in certain filing

4 fees; providing for the impositlon of a court automation fee

5 under certain circumstances; providing for deposit of the

6 court automation fee int.o the judlcial systems automation

7 account; providing an appropriation; and providlng for an

B effective date.

9

10 Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

11

1-2 Section 1. W.S. 5-2-L2O is created to read:

L4 5-2-120. .fudicial. systems automation account created;

15 purposes.

L6

17 There i-s created wlthin the speciar revenue fund an account

1B ent.itled the "judicial systems automation account." Subiect

HB0 031
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to legislative appropriation, funds wlthin the account shall

be used by the supreme court for the purchase, maintenance

and operation of computer hardware and soft.ware to enhance

the communication, records and management needs of the

courts of the judlcial branch of the state of Wyoming.

Interest accruing to this account shall be retained therein

and shal-l- be expended for the purposes provided in this

section, as appropriated by the legislature. Annually, the

supreme court shall develop a pl-an for aII trial and

appellate courts within the state for the expenditure of

funds from the account.

Section 2. W.S. 2-2-401- (a) (i) and by creating a new

paragraph (1ii), 5-2-202, 5-3-205, 5-3-206(a) (i), (vii) and

(x) , 5-5-137, 5-5-152, 5-5-154/ 5-6-l-08, 5-6-2041 5-5-303,

6-10-tQ2, 6-10-103 and 35-21-l-03(d) are amended to read:

2-2-4OL. Schedule; addj.tional charges.

of

f al I'.\ r t\F.rl.\af ^\q,/ r \JJ- }JJ.rrrJo.Le

the distri-ct court

matters filed

shall collect

or commenced, the clerk

fees as follows:

$+H€-$50.00(i) Original filing fee

HBo 0 31
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(iii) In addition to the original filinq fee

under paragraph (a) (i) of this subsection, a court

automation fee in the amount of ten dollars (910.00) which

shal1 be deposited into the judlcial systems automation

account establis@

5-2-202. Collection of fees.

The clerk of the supreme court shall collect the followinq

fees from the plaintiff in error or appellant, or in case of

an original proceeding the plaintiff or relator shal1, at.

the time of f1ling the petition in error or record on appeal

or when commencing the cause in this court, the sum of

twenl-y-five dollars ($25.00) . At the time of filing, the

cl-erk also shall collect a court automation fee in the

the judicial systems automation account established by W.S.

5-2-120. Other fees or charges to be assessed within the

clerkrs office are to be determined under rules of the

supreme courE.

5-3-205. Collection of fees in advance; payment to

treasurer; liability for coJ-J.ection.

amount of ten dollars ($10.00) which shatl be deposit.ed into

H80031
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Al-L fees prescribed by statute for civil business, shall be

collected in advance by the clerk and paid to the treasurer

of the county at the end of each month, aad-exsepq_lhg!_lhe

clerk shaLf remit the court automation fee prescribed b

clerk shaLL be liable under his bond for the collection and

payment of such fees.

5-3-206. Fees.

(a) For al-1 civil matters filed or cornmenced, the

clerk of each dlstrict court shall charge the following

fees:

(f) For filing instrumenls or documents in each

civil action and certifying one (1) copy of any orderf

decree or judg,ment at the time of its filing for each party,

an original filing fee of

dollars ($60.00) which shall be paid by the plaintiff. This

W.S. 2-2-401(a) (iii), 5-3-206 (a) (i vii) and (x) , 6-10-102

and 6-10-103 to the iudicial sVstems automation account

established by W.S. 5-2-1"20 at the end of each month. The

fee shall apply to original actions commenced and to actions

that are reopened after a final decree previouslv has been

entered. Ten doLlars 10.00) of the filinq fee of sixt

HB0031
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dollars ($60.00) shall be for court automation and shaLl be

remit.ted as provi4ed in W.S. 5-3-205;

(vii ) For

the supreme court,

dollars ($60. 00) ,

all transcripts in cases appealed to

s ixty
including certi-ficates, seals and

transmission. Ten do]fars ($10.00) of the fee of sixt
dollars ($ 60. 00 under this para aph shal-l- be for court
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automation and shafl be remitted as provided in W.S.

5-3-2 05;

(x) For docketing and in payment of clerkrs fee

after docketing incident to any appeal or bifl of exception

frzrrn a ..irrct-inorc gsggl, @thirty dOllarsJ uu u*vv v vve! L,

($30.00), and for docketing any transcript of judgrment from

justicets court upon the judgment and execution dockets, twe

,

which amount shall be paid by appellant, or by judgment

holder to the cferk at time of docketlng. Ten dollars
l-0.00) of anv fee sed under this para aph shall- be

for court automation and shall be remi_tted as rovided in
l[.s.5-3-205.

5-5-137. Filing fee.

HBo031
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E.or all civil maLLers the county court shal1 collect from

the plaintif f a-an _eriglngf f iling fee of +en--def.}-ars

+++W0)-twenty dollars ($20.00), and a court automation fee

of ten dollars ($10.00), excluding small claims civil
actions as provided in W.S. L-2I-2OL through !-21--205 which

shall have a filing fee of ten dollars ($10.00). The court
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automation fee shall be deposited into the iudicial_ systems

automation account as provided bv W.S. 5-5-152.

5-5-152. Receipts for money paid into court.

When any money is paid into a county court, a receipt for

said amount sha1l be issued promptly upon a form prescribed

by the director of the state department of audit. The

recej-pts shall be prenumbered in numerical sequence. The

original copy shaIl be delj-vered to a payor making payment

by cash or in person, otherwise the original shal_l be

attached to the court file. A copy shall be fil_ed in the

office of the issuing judge. The receipts shall be

prenumbered by the printer, and the printer shall give to

the director a receipt showing the numbers so printed. The

county court shal-1 pay alI fines, forfeitures and other

penalties to the county treasurer and all fees, costs and

other receipts to the state treasurer. The courL automation

fee prescribed by W.q. 5-5-137 or established bv court rule

H80031_
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shall be deposited by the state treasurer into the judicial

5-5-154. Deposit

treasurer.

of money with county or state

When any fines, forfeitures, er--costs or fees are deposited

with the judge of a county court pursuant to any action or

proceedings in the court, or pursuant to any order, decree

or judgment of the court, the money in his possession shall

be deposited no later than the tenth day following the month

of receipt with the county or state treasurer. If the money

has not been so deposited by the tenth day of the month and

no just cause is shown, sald judge shal_L forfeit twenty-five

dollars ($25.00) a day for each day after the tenth day of

the month during which ae-!!e deposits have not been made.

5-6-108. Costs.

Each city

ordinance

as may be

shall not

shal-I be

ordinance

or town in the state of Wyoming may prescribe by

such costs in al-l trials before municipal courts

necessary or deemed expedient. However, the costs

exceed ten dollars ($10.00) . All costs collected

turned into the treasury of the city or town. By

rescribe a court automationa ci-tv or town ma

H80031
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person guilty of a violation of a city or town ordinance.

5-6-204. Fines and penalties to be paid to eity

treasurer; report of cases; failure to comply with section.

All- fines and penaltles collected and arising from a breach

of a cit.y ordinance shall be deposited with the city

treasurer, and the municipal judge shall report at the end

of each calendar month a list of all cases for vioLations of
city ordinances instituted in his court, and the dispositlon

thereof, with a statement of the fines, penalties and costs

received. At the end of each month the judge shal_l deposit

with the city treasurer all fj-nes, penalties and costs

received. If the municlpal judge fails to report and d.eposit

all fines, penaltles and costs for a period of twenty-five
(25) days, his office shall be declared vacant. If a city
enacts an ordinance prescribing a court automation fee as

rovided in W.S. 5-6-108, the fee shaLl_ be remitted to the

udicial systems automation account estabLished bV W.S.

5-2-L20.

5-6-303. Dispoeition of fines and penalties.

H80031
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All fines and penalties coflected, arising from a breach of

the ordlnances of sreh--the town, shafl- be paid into the town

treasury. If a town enacts an ordinance prescribing a court

autornation fee as provided in V{.S. 5-6-108, the fee sha1l be

established by hl .S. 5-2-120.

6-10-102. Imposition of fine for any felony,- maximum

fine where not established by statute; court automation fee.

The court may impose a fine as part of the punishment for

any felony. If the statute does not establish a maximum

fine, the fine shall be not more than ten thousand dollars

remitted to the udicial svstems automation account

($10,000.00). The court sha1l se a court automation fee

of ten dollars 10.00) 1n every criminal case wherein the

defendant is found enters a pl-ea of

contest or is placed on probation under hl .S. 7-L3-301_. The

fee shal1 be remitted as provided by W.S. 5-3-205.

6-10-103. Penalties

prescribed by statute.

for misdemeanors where not

Unless a dlfferent penalty is prescribed by law, every crime

decl-ared to be a misdemeanor is punishable by imprisonment

in the county ja1l for not more than six (6) months, a fine

HB 0 031



2 000 STATE OF WYOMJNG 0oLSO-0053 - E1

1 of not more than seven hundred fifty dol-lars (9750.00), or

2 both. The court shall impose a court automation fee of ten

3 dollars ($10.00) in every criminal case wherein the

4 defendant is found guilty, enters a plea of guilty or no

5 contest or is placed on probation under W.S. 7-13-301. The

6 fee shall- be remitted as provided by W.S. 5-3-205.

'7

I 35-21-103. Petition for order of protection; contents;

9 prerequisites; indigent petitioners; counsel to be provided

10 petitioners.

11

12 (d) No filing fee or other court costs or fees shall

l-3 be assessed or charged to a petitioner seeking an order of

t4 prot.ection under this acL.

1q

76 Section 3. There is appropriated to the supreme court

L7 from the judiciaJ- systems automation account six hundred

1"8 twenty-three thousand three hundred twelve dollars
l-9 ($623,312.00) to be expended for the purposes specified in
20 t,1r.s.5-2-120_

2L

22 Section 4. This act is effective July 1", 2000.

23

24 (END)

10 HBo 031
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HOUSE BILL NO. HBOO31

Court fees.

Sponsored by: Joint Judlciary Interim Committee

A BILL

for

AN ACT relating to court fees,' creating a judicial systems

automation account; providing for the use of the funds

within the accounL; providing an increase in certain filing
feeq: nrnrri rJi nrr i.nr j-htr jnnnq'tinn of a court automation fge

under cerLain circumstances.' providing for depos-Lt of the

court automatj-on fee into the judicial systems automation

accounti and providing for an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the,State of Wyoning:

Section 1. W.S. 5-2-L20 is created to read:

5-2-L2O. .fudicial systems autornation account createdi

Puryoses,

There is created within the speci-al revenue fund an account

entitled the "judicial systems automation account." Funds

within the account shall be used bv the supreme court for

HB0 0 31
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the purchase, maj-ntenance and operation of computer hardware

and software to enhance the communication, records and

management needs of the courts of the judicial branch of the

sf .ate of Wrznmi nrr. Intelest accruinn f n I-hi s :r-.".rnnt shal-_I be"* "_/

retained therein and may be expended for the purposes

provided in this secLion. AnnuaLIy, the supreme court shall

develop a plan for al-l trial and appell-ate courts within the

state for the expenditure of funds from the account.

Section 2. W.S. 2-2-40I(a) (i) and by creating a new

paragraph (iii), 5*2-202, 5-3-205, 5-3-206(a) (i), (vli) and

(x), 5-5-137, 5-5-L52, 5-5-154, 5*6-108, 5*6-204, 5-6-303,

6-L0-I02, 6-10-103 and 35-21-103 (d) are amended to read:

2-2-4OL. ScheduLe; additionaJ- charges.

(a) For probate matters fifed

of the district court shafl- collect

nr r-r'rmmon n arJ the Clefkvvlrulrv r rvvs t urr

fees as follows:

(f) Original filing fee.. $+-He-$50.00

/.i r i \ rF ^r..i.j rr an fr-) fhe nrin.i nal fi l.incr foo\l !,L/ rrr crrl\-r-L u r\Jr! !JLrg_-__._

under paragraph (a) (i ) of this subsection, a court

automation fee in the amount of ten dollars ($10.00) which

HB0 0 31
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shaLl be deposit.ed into the iudicial- automation1
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account establlshed by W.S. 5-2-120.

5-2-202. Collection of fees.

The cferk of the supreme court shal-l colfect the following

fees from the plaintiff in error or appellant, or in case of

an originaL proceeding the plaintiff or relator shall-, at

the time of fj ling the petition in error or record on appeal

or when commencing the cause in chis court, the sum of

twenty-five dol-l-ars ($25.00) . At the time of f1_ling_,__ltrg

clerk al-so shall coLfect a court automation fee in the

the judicial systems automation account established by W.S.

5-2-L20. Other fees or charges to be assessed within the

c.l-erkr s of f ice are 1:o be determined under rules of the

supreme court.

5-3-205. Collection of fees in advance; pal'ment to

treasurer; Iiability for collection.

A'l'l foaq nro<nr.i l-rad 1-rrr qt:trrt,- fn- ^i,'i 1 t-\rlF.i h^-- chr'i l l-ranrr rEso I./rSD\JJ-rrJsl1 rJy r\Jr l--L vrI L/L]oIllgDDt

collected in advance by the clerk and paid to the treasurer

of the county at the end of each month, **+-C"S9lt_ltlg!_lhg

amount of ten dollars (910.00) which shal-l be deposited into

cferk shall remlt the court automation fee prescribed b

HBO03L
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W. S- 5-3-206 (a) (1) , (vii) and (x) , 6-10-102 and 6-10-103 to

the judiciaf systems automation account established by W.S.

5-2-120 at the end of each month. The clerk shall be l-iable

under his bond for the collection and pavment of such fees

5-3-206. Fees.

(a) For all civil matters filed or commenced, the

clerk of each district court shal-L charge the following

fees:

(i'\ F-or FiIinrr i nsf rrrr4gplg q1 dOCUmentS in each\r/

civil acLion and certrfying one (1) copy of any order,

.ler-rce nri rrdomnrlt at the time of i f q f i l inn fnr F-^r- ---r"\.rsW!1,\- V! JLl\.ryltlcllL aL Llls L.l-ItLq; \rI rL..) I-LJrl19 ! \-./r sc|Ull VA!Ly,

an original filing fee of EwenE!'-five de]Iars ($25-00) sixty

doll-ars ($60.00) which shall be paid by the plaintiff. This

fee eheII annl rr fo nri nin:I ar:f i o4g Commenced and tO agtions

f hat Arp r+nn+ned after a f inal cler-rce nrerri nrrs.l l L^^ L^^-LttctL o!r= l-gvl.gltEr \ls\-r gg vIgvI\,,rt{,>IV tlct- tJgE:tl

remittecl as nrorri.ded in W,S. 5-3-205;--ry

(vii) For aIl transcripts in cases appealed to

the supreme court/ sixty

dollars ($60.00) , including cerLificates, seals and

entered. Ten dollars ($10.00) of the filinq fee of sixt

dollars ($60.00) shall be for court automation and shaI1 be

HB0 0 31
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1
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10

11

I2

1J

74

15

15

t,

18

I9

20

21

a1

23

24

25

transmission. Ten dollars ($10.00) of the fee of sixty

do]]ars ($50.00) under this paragraph shall be for court

automatj-on and shall be remitted as provided in W. S.

(x) For docketing and in payment of cl-erk's fee

:ffar dnnlral- i nr-r i nci cian1- r.r ^n\/ .anna.r'l nr l-r'i I I aF ownanf i nnv! vAvu}/ L r v,l

frnm : irrei- ir-arq r-crrrr1. i- r-n r^lcl l;:rr /,t1O 0O\ rhirtrr dnl larce vvsle, v \"rf v. vvl Lrrr!!)r

($30.00), and for docketing any transcript of judgment from

justice's court upon the judgment and execution dockets. +{ri€

,

which amount shal-l- be paid by appellant, or by judgment

holder to the cl-erk at time of docket.inq. Ten dollars

$10.00) of any fee osed under this paraqraph sha1l be

for court automatlon and shall be remitted as provided in

[11. s. 5-3-205.

5-5-137. Filing fee.

For all civil matters the countv court shall colfect from

+L- *l^.1 -&.1 €€ ^ f ilin..r fec r1f j- 
^,1 

al^ll--a /c1n nn\ l-r.r^h.FuLllg |J-LCr-Lll L--LII Cl r-!-LJllq Iss \-,/ J- -s\- r r rq-e-gV-1--LWeIlLV

whlch actions are as provided in W.S. I-2I-20I throuqh

(S10.00) , and a court automat j-on fee of ten doll-ars

dollars ($20.00 excludinq small claims civil actions

t-21"-205, whlch shall have a filinq fee of ten dol-Iars

HB0 0 31
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(910.00). The court automation fee shaff be deposited into

the -irrdir-ial s\/si_ems auL.omation account as provided bv W.S.

5-5-152.

5-5-152. ReceJ-pta for money paid into court.

When any money is paid into a county court, a receipt for

said amount shall be issued promptly upon a form prescribed

by the director of the state department of audit. The

receipts shall- be prenumbered j-n numerical sequence. The

original copy shall be delivered to a payor making payment

hrr r-,aqh .,r i n nr-l-rarr.,i qp thc nr'j ci n: I shall be

attached to the court file. A copv shal-l be filed in the

office of the issuing ludge. The receipts shal.I be

prenumbered by the prinLer, and Lhe printer shall give Eo

t.he director a receipt showing the numbers so printed. The

county court shall pay alI fines, forfeitures and other

penalties to the county treasurer and aff fees, costs and

other receipts to the sLaLe treasurer. The court automation

fee nrescri hecl hv W.S. 5-5-137 or established bv court rufe

sh:l I l^rp dcnnei i-cri hrr the sr-atF j-.reaSufef intO the 'i trrl i r:i alv::s** vv evuvs+ Lvs v y lrrv v es ev r ! I sv+e+q4

*i-ln account esLablished bv W.S. 5-2-720.o v D Lvlll5 duL|.rilLcl LrL

5-5-154. Deposit

treagurer.

of money with county or state

HB0 0 31
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f orf e i tures, Of_Cos Ls or f ees are rlann<' i l- or{

arf a a.n rrrif \/ aa\rt rt r'\rlrerl-ent 1-n rnrr :n'l- i nn ar

the court, or pursuant to any order, decree

the r:nrrri- - rhe monev i n hi s nrrs.sesslon shalllJvruu

be deposiLed no.later than che EenEh day following the month

of receipt with the county or state treasurer. Tf the money

has not been so deposited by che tenth day of the month and

no just cause is shown, said judge shall forfeit twenty-five

doflars ($25.00) a day for each day after the tenth day of

the month during which no deposits have been made.

5-6-108. Costs.

Each city or town in the state of Wyoming may prescribe by

ordinance such costs in alI triafs before municipal- courts

as may be necessary or deemed expedient.. However, the costs

shall not exceed ten dol-lars ($10.00). All costs colLected

shall be turned inro Lhe treasury of the city or town. Ey

fee of ten dollars ($10.00) as a cost to be paid by every

person guilty of a violation of a city or town ordinance.

5-6-204. Fines and penalties to be trraid to city

treasurer; report of cases; f,ailure to comply with section.

ordinance a citv or town ma rescribe a court automation

H80031
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1

2 All fines and penalties coflected and arising from a breach

3 of a ci tv ordinance shall hc denos i tar^l with f.he r: i t v:
4 treasrrrer. ancl the munir-inal 'i iicloe sh:l I reno1t at t-he end-"I.

5 of each calendar month a list of al-l cases for violations of

6 city ordinances inst-ituLed in his court, and the disposition

7 thereof, with a statement of the fines, penalties and costs

B received. At the end of each month the judge shall deposit

9 with the city treasurer aII fines, penalties and costs

10 received. If the municipal judge fails to report and deposit

11 all fines, penalties and costs for a period of twenty-five

1) l?q) devq his office shall- be declared vac^^* 7F ^ ^:r-.'Lt- \z-Jl L,rclyJ/ Il-LJ \JI.l-I\-g ,JlICtI.! Irg \lg\--L,31-<:Lr,(-AllL. II Ct U-L Ly

13 enacts an ordinance prescribing a court automation fee as

L4 provided in W.S. 5-6-108, the fee shall be remitted to the

1 5 -irrr'l i r:iel c\/SLemS autOmaCiOn ac6ount establ i shed lrrr W S

16 5-2-120.

I1

18 5-5-303. Disposition of fines and pena1ties.

1-9

20 AII fines and penalLies collecued, arising from a breach of

2L t.he ordinances of such town, shall be paid into the town

22 treasury. If a town enacts an ordinance prescribing a court

23 automation fee as provided in W.S. 5-5-108, the fee shall be

24 remitted to the j udicial systems autornation account

25 established bv W.S. 5-2-I2O-

HB0 0 31
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6-10-102. Imposition of flne for any felony,' maximum

fine wtrere not estaJclished by statute; court automation fee,

The court may impose a fine as part of the punishment for

any felony. If the statute does not establish a maximum

fine, the fine shall- be not more than Len thousand dollars
/c1n ^nn nn\ Tlra .nltrt sh:lI imnose a court auLomation fee\Yrvrvvv.vv/. rrru vvs! L a.rqrr f ",[,

,:f f an r'ln'l 'l rrc /<1n nn \ i - Crimina] CaSe Wherein the\qTrv.vv/ f1. vvv!y

defendant is found guilcy, enters a pl-ea of guilcy or no

conLest or is pleceri on nrohntion under W.S, 7-13-301. The

fee shalf be remitted as provided by

6-10-103. Penalties for misdemeanors where not

prescribed by statute.

Unl-ess a different penalty is prescribed by law, every crime

decfared to be a misdemeanor is punlshable by imprisonment

in the councy 1ai1 for not more than six (6) months, a fine

of not more than seven hundred fifty dol-l-ars ($750.00), or

both. The court shal-l- impose a court automation fee of ten

doflars ($10.00) in every crimj-nal- case wherein the

defendant is found guilty, enters a plea of guilL.y or no

.^^ni-ae- i c. nt:ncrr nn *rnr.r-t- 1nn under W. S. 7_l_3_301. The"'..
t^a -L,^ I I L.^ -^*i l-1- ad ^q nrnrri r.larl hrr Id Q q-?-?nqIgs Jitd._L I ug ! clltr L L

HBO 0 31
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1

2 35-21-103. Petition for order of protection,' contents;

3 p=erequisites; indigent petitioners; counsel to be provided

4 petitioners.

5

6 (d) No filing fee or other court costs or fees shaLl

? l_ra rc<a<<ad nr r-h.a rrrorl .rn a nal- iI innor <oalri nrr .an nrdcr nfvvv |l!rr!,

R nrof er-+- i r.'n rinder this act

9

10 Section 3. Thi-s act is effective JuLy 1, 2000.

11

I2 (END)

10 HBO 0 31



Court fees.

NON-ADMINISTR,trTIVE IMPACE

Anticipated Revenue Froml
SPEC]AL REVENUE FUND _

Judicial Systems
Automation Account

Calculat ion:

(r rnr.arna 1\nrr rl-
vutJ!Ulllu

District Court
a"\r1rtf (t t/rnt rf

TOTALS

Rerrenrrc rl. S1O filinrrqu Yf v !rrrrrY

fee

381
14, 030

104,570
119---'-M

$1,189,810

Phone : 111-1 480

0OLSO-0053. c1

379
14,055

L06,379
u_Q._gl3

$1,208,130

FISCAT NOTE

Source of revenue and assumptions:

Ten dollar filing fee on court cases, excLuding: domestic viofence
and juvenile cases.

The revenue is based on a projection of what would have been
collected in 1998 and l-997 using case filings from those years.

FY 2001 FY 2Q02 FY 2003

1,190,000 t,220,000 I,220,000

1998 t99'7

Prepared by: HoIIy Hansen

fn addition, the above estimates only accounL for Lhe estimated
revenue increases as a result of the imposition of a court automatlon
fee. The bitl afso provides for the following increases above the
automation fee and not included in the estimates.

2*2-40L District court filing fee (probate) $40 additionaf lncrease
5-3-206 District court filing fee (civi1) $25 additional increase
5-3-206 District court fee (transcripts) $25 additional increase
5-3-206 District court fee (docketing) $10 and $7.50 additional-

increase
5-5-137 County court filing fee $10 additional increase

for specifled claims

Prepared bv: Don Rlchards Phone : 1'7'l -7 88]-

/1 6 s/
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3 r *83 .FI4

NEr,soN......... A
NICHOIJAS....... AosBoRN. ... A
PARADY.,.....". A
PASE!ilgA[rX...... A
PHrLtIpS... .... A
P$Il,P. ... A
RARDIN......... A
REESE ..., A
RSBI!'ISON....-_. A
ROSE, J........ A
ROSE, T,... -.. " A
ROSS. .... ARouL{Ds. .. . A
RYCKMA$....... " A
SADI.,ER. I{
8A},IUELSON.".... A
sgrvr_,ER,....... A
SIMONS ... A
srMPSOt{........ A
STB,F,F'ORD....... A

t,@: 3/3 OF MEMBERSHIP REQUIRED

A=AYE N=NO
X=AB$ENT

H=EXCUSED
C=CONFLIcT

r0
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J
4

6
'7

B

J

10
t1
l2
L3
I{

15
I6
1_7

18
l:,
20
2t

HBoo3lHSo r/U

--?age 2-1ine 5

-Dt 
/'YA d-l ino l

- ''J1t16 
\- I 1t_t6 // I

Delete "may" insert "shall".

After rrW.S.rr insert "2-2-401(a) (iii),".

Strike "a" insert "an original",

Jage S-lines 22 through 25 Delete entirely and insert ' '/

"dollars ($20.00), and a court automation fee of ten dofLars
10.00 excl-udinq small cl-aims civil actions as provided in

W.S. 1-21-201 through 1-21-205 which shall have a filing fee of
ten dollars ($10.00) .".

*-Page 6-]ine 1 Delete "$fL9!l-r_".'

-Paqe 7-line 11 r'' Strike "no" insert "the"; after "have',
.: -^^-r tt-^+- tr

,/ -LI.TDEI- L II\J L .

/
Page 8-1ine 2L J Strike "such" insert "the". NAGEL, CHAIRMAN



THE TESISLATURS OF THE STATE OF WYOITING
House of Representatives

FORM-18

February 16, 20 00Mr . Speaker:

I OUr
Connitt€€ HO1 .'IIDICIARY
to whom was referred
H80031 respectfully reports same back to the House with the recommendationthat it Do pAss with the fo1l0wing auendnent (s) : (sEE scHEDtrr..E .n )

.AYE NO ABSENT EXCUSEE___'OGIG
Johnson, L.

Nichol-as

Robinson

S imps on

Was s erburq'e r

AYES =

TOTAI, =

Nage1, Chairman

BILL JACKET



a

1-
.>

4

6
7
c'

9
10
11
t2
t-3
t4
15
Ib
tl

18
L9
20

PROPHB003I-HC01-01-

Page 2-1ine 5

Page 4-1ine 1

Page 5-1ine 21

SCHEDULE A

Delete "may" insert "shal-l-".

After "W.S." insert "2-2-40I (a) (iii),

Strike "a" insert "g!_!!ig]Ig!".

Page S-lines 22 through 25 Delete entirely and insert:

"dollars ($20.00), and a court automation fee of ten dollars

W.S. t-2t-201 throuqh L-2L-205 which shall have a filinq fee of

Page 6-1ine 1 Defete " ($10.00)."

Page 7-1i-ne 11

Page 8-1ine 2L

Strike rrno'r insert
insert ttnott'. "the"; after tthavet'

Strike "such" insert "the", NAGEL, CHAIRMAN

($10, 00 ) , excludinq smal-l- c1aims civil actions as provi-ded in



HB'031HW0 "ft
'1 '',.
? qane 1-l .i ne 17 .-t Del_ete "FUndS" inSert rtsrrhicr-l-_ _-.._ _ I - UeJ_eEe " r unqs ' r-nserl. ---J --- to

_ legislalive appropriation, funds".Izl

5 -Page 2-11ne 6 After "sectj-on" insert ", as appropriated by
6 the legislature". BURNS



,.r.t;:: 
'*

Del-ete "$50.00'f insert "$20.00" ROBINSON



H80031H20 02n-'
/t,

)./
2 -Page 1-1ine J ( $ftex rr'rr insert "provj-ding an
3 ,/"ppropriation; ".
4/
5 Page lO-After line 9 Insert the followlng new section and
6 renumber as necessarv:

I --'- "Section 3. There is appropriated to the supreme court
9 from the judicial systems automation account six hundred twenty-

10 three thousand three hundred twelve dollars ($623,31-2.00) to be
11 expended for the purposes specified in W.S. 5-2-L20.". DEEGAN



HBO031H30 r' lr
L
2 Page 2-fine 20 Delete "$50.00" insert "$30.00". ROBINSON,
3 MCOMIE
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: !{80 031
:

FIFfY-FIFTH WfOMING STAIE I.,EGISI.,ATUR,E
HOTISE OF REPRESENTATIVES

BUDSET SESSION
2000

SECONDED BY:

FEBRUARE 25 ?OOO

8:55 AS{

, J.... A
, R.... A
....... A
....... A
....... A
....... A
....... A
....... A
.. ..... A
....... A
....... A
. ... ... A
....... A
"...... A

NELSON......... A
I{ICH0LAS.... ".. A
CI8BORW........, A
PAr.AFf,...".... A
PASErIE&ffi.,."., A
PHrtr,rPs"".",,. A
PHILP,
R.AEDrt{. . . . . . ... A
REgsE. ...r A
ROFINSOI{.....;. A
RogE, ,1 ........ A
RogE, T..,..... A
ROSS. .... A
ROUNDS ... &
RYCK}4AN.
SAD]JEfi,.
SAIIUELSON...... A
sH$rLER........ A
SIMONS ,.. A
srMPsoN........ A
STAFFORD,,..... A
TAI{NER."."...... A
TEITIPESF;,...,.. A
?IFT0N;,....0.,. &

E
N

TONA,SSI...,.... ti

A-AYE N=NO
X=ABSENT

E=EXCUSED
C=CONFI,ICT

'''mm{URfREY...... A WA,SSERFUR€ER;.. A

l:: i'.',,.:,,' t..a{

I t .*r; ::, . ]:,.lI

I IFOtE RES: I{&JORITY OF MEMBERSHIP REQUIRED '',,
ir1

l{E!' , s7



FORM. 18

rIIE LEGISLATT'RE OF TIIE STAIE OE' INTOD'ING

S enat e

March 3, 2000
Mr . President :

Your
Conai ttee S01 ,JITDTCTARY

to whom was referreci
HB00316respect fully reports same back to the Senate with the reconmendation
that it Do PASS

LegisJ.ator AYE NO ABSENT EXCUSED CONEL,TC!

Goodenough x
Hanes x
Job x
Schi f fet x
Youngbaue r

Schiffer,

BILL JACKET



/A
H80031sso07 / 1+ tr

1

2 tTO ENGROSSSED COPYI
3/
4 Paoe 10-1ine 17 V/atter "account" insert "not to exceedi'../ "-'--

LARSON, CHAIRMAN

lttN



t
FORM-18

TEE LEGISI"ATURE OF THE STATE OE WYOMING

S enate

March 6,2000
Mr . Pres ident :

Your
Ccrrmittee S02 APPROPRIATIOIiTS

to whoE was referred
HBoo31?respectfully reports same back to the Senate with the recorfiiendation
that it Do pAss with the folJ.owing amen&nent (s) : (saE scIIEDItx,E A)

Legislator AYE NO ABSENT EI(CUSED CONFI.,ICT

x
Cathca r t x
Hinchey x
L,aI5 on x
Harris x
AYES= 4

EXCUSED = 1

TOIAL. =
I-rafSOn,

BILL JACKET



.lb

H80031SS001 "fcladt&( /1
1
I

2 tTO ENGROSSSED COPYI
3
4 Page l-O-line 17 After "account" insert "not to exceed".
5 LARSON, CHAIRMAN



1

z
J
4

5
6
'7

/ A-
HBoo3ls3oot /A E

Page 2-line 11

lTo ENGROSSED COPYI

After "account. " insert "Prior to
implementation, the plan shall be annually
submitted to the joint judiciary interj-m
committee for review and comment. ".
SCH]FFER, YOUNGBAUER, KTNNISON

i{tr$-



/ A<
HBoo3ls3ooz/ fl E

l_
a

3 Page 1-line 18

lTo ENGROSSED COPYI

/ o.t.a. "subject".
A
=-l
5 Page 2-1ine I // Delete "to legislative appropriation, "
6 v insert "No funds sha-l--l- be expended from the
1 account unless and until the leqislature
I / approPriates the funds. ".el.

10 Page 1O-1ine 17 '//letete "six hundred" insertY'two hundred
11 \,/ fifty thousand dol-lar's ($250,000.00) ".
L2 t,/13 Page 10-1ine 18 / Delete.
I4
15 Page lo-line 19 y Delete " ($623,312.00) *. KTNNISON, SCHIFFER

{\/t0



HBoo31s3oo. /w E

Page 2-Iine 11

1

z

6

B

J

L0
't 'l

72

ITO ENGROSSED COPYI

After "account. " insert "Unti-I the courts of
the judicial branch complete and submit to
.t-lra -i rrrli ei: l ht -6hi h^p_Lannang comml-ssl_on a
comprehensive plan for judicial syslem
automation, no money shall be spent from the
judicial system automation account for the
purchase, maintenance and operation of new
computer hardware and software exeept for
the purpose of replacing existing computer
hardware or sof t.wa.re, ". BOGGS

$(
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SENATE
WYOMING STATE

Mr. Speaker:

H.B. No. 0031

The House
amended form as

HBO 0 31S30 01/AE

H8003153001

Page 2-line l l

HBO03t_s3002/AE

H80031S3002

Page I -line 18

Page 2-line I

Page l0-line l?

Page l0Jine 18

Page lOJine 19

H80031SS001/AE

HBo 0 3 Lss001

LEGISLATURE

Message No.214

CONCURRENCE REQUESTED

March 8, 2000

Court fees.

Bill listed above passed on third reading in an
follows by the vote indicated.

[TO ENGROSSED COPYI

After "account." insert "Prior to implementation, the plan shall be annually
submitted to the joint judiciary interim committee for review and comment.".
SCHIFFER, YOLTNGBAUER, KINNISON

lTo ENGROSSDD COPYI

Delete "Subject".

Delete "to legislative appropriation," insert "No funds shall be expended from
the account unless and until the legislature appropriates the funds.',.

Delete "six hundred" insert "two hundred fifty thousand dollars (9250,000.00)'.

Delete.

Delete "($623,3 12.00)'. KINNISON, SCHIFFER

lTo ENGROSSSED COPYI



Page 10-line 17 After "account" insert "not to exceed". LARSON, CHAIRMAN

Ayes 21 Noes 3 Excused 0 Absent 0 Confl_ict 0

Sincerely,
..,,.'...p 

/,YZn-^1 I

Llv C. Hanes
Senate Chief Clerk

Bill Jacket Attached
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TXTLE2 :
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FIFTY-FIFTH WYOMING STATE IJEGISI.,AfiJRE
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

BUDGET SESSION
2000

5851

H80031_

REP NAGEL
MESSAGE NO, 214

MARCH 8 2OOO

3 :13 FI{

"AtrIDERSON, J.... E NEIJS0$........, A
.' AlSDERSotu, R.... A NICI{OL,A,S.....,. AEAWE?1r........ A osBoRN.

BAKEF.. E PARADY....".... A
SOSWEIJIJ.,...... A PJSENEA{IX,,.... A
BURNS .... A PHIIJLIPS.,..... A
C}IILDERS....... A PHIIJP. ... AeoIIEE. ... A R.ARDIN......... A
DEEGAT{......-.. A REESE. ... A
EXERCKS........ A ROBINSON....... A
ESQUIEEL....... A ROSE, ,r........ AEYRB....;...... A ROSE, T..,.,... AFIrEIr|ING........ A ROSS. .... A
EAGEMAT{. f... -.. A ROUNDS ... A

. HES.gEtflfHALER- -. A RyCK$,tAt{. . . ..... A. tsIIq8S.......... A SADLER......... A
rfircKFEL,DT...... A $AMUEr.,SON,..... A
rT",L,OW4y........ A gt{1vn8R........ A
IIOHIISON, L..... A SIMONS ... A
JOIINSON, w,.... A SIIIIFSON........ A
'TOI{ES .... A STAFFORD.....,. A
E4[IDON......... A T.ANNER......... A

SECONDED BY:

CONCUR IN AMENDMENTS OF OPPOSITE HOUSE

VOSE RECII MAJORITY OF MEMBERSHIP REQUIRED

AYAS : 55
DTOSS : 0
ESCII$ED : 5
AggENT : 0
COIIFI;ICT: O

A=AYE N=NO E=EXCUSED
X=ABSENT C=CONFLICT

IJAW.. .... A TEMpE$T......,. A
IrUf$I E TIPTON......... A
MCGR.AW......... A TOMA8S3........ A
MCMURTREY...... A WASSERBURSER...
!{qOMIE ... A 6IIJLFORD....... A
MEULI .... A WOSTE!{88RS..... A
F4ORGA}I......... A ZANETTT........ A
II&GEIJ. ... A BEBOIIT, MR. SPKA


